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PETER DEMENS’ EXHIBIT IN RUSSIA

(You can help make it a reality!)

Peter Demens, the Russian aristocrat who came to the
United States and became the co-founder of St. Petersburg,
Florida, was born on May 1, 1850 on his estates in the Russian
provinces. In May, 2000 a 150th-Anniversary Exhibition will be
organized in Russia to highlight the achievements of this "man of
two worlds". The exhibition is scheduled to travel from the city
of Tver {(the capital city of the Russian province where his
estates were located), to the small town of Vesegonsk (a place
near his estates where he served in the local administration), to
St. Petersburg (the capital of imperial Russia, where Denens
served as a Guard's officer).

Acting as curator for this exhibition is Inna Povedskaya,
a research scholar from the Historical Museum in Tver. She came
to St. Petersburg, Florida in January 1999 as part of an exchange
program with Eckerd College. while here she did work in the local
archives of the St. Petersburg History Museun, and also visited
the Demens Archives at the Library of Congress in Washington,
D.C. She has taken back to Russia some materials that will be
used in the Demens Exhibit there. She also provided information
for the Peter Demens Exhibit at the St. Petersburg Museum of
History in 1995.

We read in the newspapers about the difficult financial
situation in Russia, and this is particularly true of educational
and cultural institutions. Because of the help that our Russian
colleagues have given us in the past in researching the Russian
life of Peter Demens, and because we are trying to help make the
story of his life in America better known to the Russians, we are
trying to raise $5,000 to help sponsor this exhibit in Russia.
One member of Russian Heritage, John Galbraith, is interested in
this project, and has offered to put up $2,500 in matchting
funds, so that if we can raise $2,500, we will succeed in raising
the $5,000 needed. Your support will be greatly appreciatated.
Contributions can be made out to RUSSIAN HERITAGE, and sent to
P.0. Box 66123, St. Pete Beach, FL 33736, designated for the
Denens Exhibit.
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May Meeting: Presidential Address and Elections

The May 18th meeting of Russian Heritage will feature a talk by President
Bill Parsons on “Peter Demens and Russian Literature” and will include elections
for officers for 1999-2000. The meeting will be held at the All-State Campus of
the St. Petersburg Junior College at 7:00 pm. The program is free and open to the
public. Bring a friend who is interested in Russian Culture.

Peter Demens, the Russian who was responsible for naming our city and for
bringing the railroad to St. Petersburg, was influenced by Russian literature as a
student in Russia and he attempted to popularize Russian literature in America.
Bill Parsons, Professor of History and Russian Studies at Eckerd College, will
discuss Peter Demens and his views on Russian literature, including his speech on
the 100th anniversary of Pushkin’s birth in 1899,

I'loved you once: of love, perhaps, an ember
Within my soul is not extinguished yet;

But let that be no prompting to remember,

Or be a cause of sadness or regret.

I'loved you once, quite hopeless, dumbly tender,
By jealousy and diffidence oppressed;

I loved you once with such complete surrender
As may God grant you may again be blessed.

1829
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